General Meeting Minutes  Feb 12, 2019

There was no board meeting this month.  There will be a board meeting Mar 12 at GPCC at 6 pm.  

Meeting started at 7:05 pm.  Mickey welcomed our guests Chief Bartolomei from UB, Chief Menza – District E, Chief Gast – NFTA, and Chief Beaty – Canisius College.

Chief Bartolomei reported that reported crimes committed on the south campus very low and had decreased since 1996.  He also stated that UB police are ready to assist District E police when called.  Chief Menza stated the UB student parties have decreased. And that recognized fraternities are being held accountable by the UB police and District E.   This includes adjudication by UB and fines for up to a $1500 ticket which are sent to the parents of the offenders.  Unrecognized fraternities are also subject to penalties as well.  If there is an immediate problem call 911 and then inform 311.
Another problem that was discussed was the “For Sale” housing signs that telemarketers are putting up in our neighborhoods.  It was suggested that many of these are scams so be very careful who you deal with when you are trying to sell your house.   Also it is illegal and problumatic to put these signs on Stop signs and other city signs.  Chief Menza said to  call 311 and report the location of these signs.  The dept. of public works will remove them.

Chief Beaty who is a retired Deputy Commissioner from District E and now is the Chief of Police at Canisius College said that she has a good working relationship with Chief Menza and the district E police and they can call her at any time about problems in the district.
Mr. Jim Guarino the owner of Shango’s located on Main Street across from the south campus is applying for a variance to obtain a full liquor license.  He opened Shango’s in 1994 and has had a beer and wine license since 1997.  Most of his customers are considerably older than the student population.

The UB school of management is offering free 2019 Tax preparation assistance.at both the north and south campus.  For more information contact Dylan Steed  dtsteed@gmail.com.

There will be a conversation with Marie Cannon Commissioner of Erie County Dept of Social Services Thurs Feb 21 from 9:30 pm to 7 pm at Greater Faith Bible Temple 319 Edison Street For more info call 716 851 5165
8 days of hope is a group that wants to revitalize 8 city blocks in the University District this summer. A discussion will be held at the University United Methodist Church on Bailey Ave Mar 9, 9am to 10:30 am. Please call 716 851 5165 for  more info  

Meeting ended at 8:10 pm

